Kingston Action Group
Minutes of the meeting held on 1 November 2022.
Present:  Vicki Scott (Chair),  Steve Berry, Catherine Dampney, David Hoare, Barrie Lambert, Rob Watson, Tony Wheeler
1 Minutes
The minutes of the last meeting, held on 20 September, were approved.
     2. 
    Finance
2.1  Steve had circulated a report. The last bank statement dated 11 October  
showed a balance of £4481.56. However, sums totalling £2893.35 were 
owed so the true balance was £1538.21  Of this, a further £600 needed to be 
spent on planting this financial year while the Group was also committed to 
spending the remainder of the £350 received from the South Downs Trust (ie 
£200) on a pond liner. Steve was owed £567 (for plants and compost). Rob was 
still owed a small sum. The sum available for other spending was around £700. 
2.2 Income remained at £338 per annum. Rob reported that he had just heard that 
the grant application made to CARES (Climate Action Resilient Ecosystems 
and Sustainability) much earlier in the year had been successful. Only a few 
days ago, Rob had asked William Meyer, the local District Councillor and a 
member of the National Park Authority, to see whether he could expedite a 
response from the Authority but there was apparently no link between this and 
the call from the NPA. The sum applied for included £2080  (for a shelter, 
raised beds and paths) and £223 each year for three years to cover repeating 
expenditure 
on insurance and rent.  Given the time that had elapsed since the 
application 
had been made, it was understood that there would be some 
flexibility in how
the money was to be spent. Stephanie Mills from the NPA 
would visit the site soon.
3
Planting Plan
3.1 The Planting Plan agreed previously with the KPC envisaged £1000 being 
spent in F/Y 20021/22 and £3000 during each of the following 
Financial Years. 
The total spent to date in
2022/2023 was just over £2400.  Some of the 
remaining £600 would go on plants for the Community Garden and some on 
snowdrops for The Avenue.    
3.2  The original plan included a proposal for an entirely new meadow area on St 
Pancras Green.  However, our preferred location clashed with the KPC’s choice 
for the new outside exercise and there was therefore no likelihood of the new 
meadow being sown, at least in the current financial year. The meadow area on 
the village green had, however, recently been more than doubled, with a variety 
of wildflowers sown on sub-soil after turf had been stripped.
4
Community Garden

4.1  A further five fencing panels had been erected. Branches overhanging the 
shed  from the adjoining garden had been trimmed back. A large Hippo Bag  
had been used to dispose of all the unwanted material on the site, including a 
large quantity of rubble and the remains of the chestnut 
paling fencing. This 
had cost around £220.
4.2   Following a meeting involving those most concerned to agree on an outline 
planting plan for the Garden, approximately £500 had been spent in late 
October on plants from an organic nursery in Peacehaven. These had all been 
planted on 28th.
4.3 Rob would draft an e-mail to Andrew Dobell, who was due to retire as the 
head at Iford and Kingston Primary School in December, about the possible use 
of the site by children, perhaps with their parents in a weekend gardening club. 
Alternatively, given the proximity of Andrew’s retirement, we might ask him 
whether an approach to the Governors or the PTA would be more appropriate.
4.4  After an appeal made via the village WhatsApp, several people had left bags 
of leaves at the Garden.  The three village notice boards could be used to relay 
information about work parties and appeals. Steve would do this. 
4.5 Catherine had obtained a quotation of £270 for a notice board of rustic 
appearance, with a single door covered with  persplex. There would be space 
for six sheets of A 4 paper. Two posts, each costing £30, would also be needed 
but it was agreed that the total of £330 was excellent value and that we should 
go ahead with the proposal. The board would hold background information 
about the site as well as details of future work parties and plans.
4.6 Catherine had also arranged for a visit from a retired friend who might be able 
 to advise us on how best – and at what cost – we could link with a water 
supply.
4.7  Steve had almost completed a grant application to a scheme announced by the 
 National Garden Scheme targeted specifically at Community Gardens. Given 
 the news from CARES this could now be progressed. He would circulate a 
draft.
4.8  It was agreed to investigate the practicality of applying a mulch on the central 
bed, as a weed suppressant. Cardboard could also be used.
4.9  The hedgerow whips had arrived (100 of them, free from The Woodland 
Trust) and would be planted on 2 November, weather permitting.
5
Traffic calming
5.1  The Group would like the KPC to consider a form of traffic calming widely 
used on mainland Europe which, on the face of it, had the potential to reduce 
considerably the average speed of through traffic in the village.  The system 
involves:
· a notice warning drivers that they are approaching a speed control point
· a sensor measuring the speed of each vehicle
· a signal from the sensor which causes a traffic light ahead to turn red if any vehicle is exceeding the speed limit, the light remaining red for a specified time.
6
Report from KPC
6.1.
The Council had decided not to proceed with a Neighbourhood Plan. There was an alternative approach to achieving some of the same ends but details were lacking. This was a new initiative which, while it might be easier to progress, was feared to be perhaps less effective at protecting valued sites from development.

6.2  The KPC were soon to meet Sarah Osborne, the County Councillor, to 
discuss a variety of transport issues including measures to improve the safety 
of the C7 and the C 324 (between Lewes and Newhaven)
7
AOB

7.1  There had been no response yet from the NPA to the application made at 
the end of September to designate the Community Wildlife Garden as a green 
space.
7.2  It was agreed to give some thought before the next meeting to other subjects or projects to which the Group could direct some effort. The Village Action Plan produced a decade or more ago might be a good starting point.
8
The next meeting would start at 4-45 on Tuesday 13 December. 
